Minutes of February 16, 2011 Meeting of the Swampscott Energy Committee

Attendees: Neal Duffy, Victoria Masone, Wayne Spritz

Next Meeting:  TBA. 

Tour of CoGen facility – Vicky gave an overview of the Tecogen facility in Waltham, which she toured with Garret Baker of the School Department.  Tecogen is building and installing the cogeneration unit for the High School, which will be installed early this spring.  We discussed the proposed maintenance plan and the fact that the engine needs to be replaced every 4 years, and later learned that this replacement is built in as part of the maintenance cost to the unit.
GCA Grant Application Update: As planned, we have submitted the grant application to Green Communities for the following:

1. Salary for part-time Energy Coordinator   
$14,380
2. Steam Trap Replacement, Clarke and Stanley
$51,257

3. Lighting Fixture and Controls Retrofit at H.S.
$64,908
4. Lighting Controls at M.S. (balance of funding)
$13,255
TOTAL





$143,800

Assuming approval of these projects, it is the recommendation of the committee to put them out to bid rather than award them to Johnson Controls immediately, as it will probably allow for more work to be done for the money.

Street Lights: Neal has been in touch with members of the newly formed Energy Managers Group, which held its first meeting last month.  Many of the members of that group have had similar issues and problems trying to replace streetlights and they plan to discuss this topic at their next meeting on March 8th.   It is the hope of the committee that this group can lead a larger state wide effort to change the billing policy of the utilities that will allow towns like ours to take advantage of new more efficient street light technology and save significant energy, money and cut greenhouse gas emissions.

School Energy Use Data and ideas for HS students: Neal has been in touch with Chris Kertyzak, the HS Physics teacher and advisor for the Physics Club.  Chris updated us on the Physics Club’s use of the Clean Energy Choice funds that our committee awarded them.  Neal asked Chris if he thought any of his students would be interested in organizing and analyzing the town’s energy use data.

Wayne suggested that it might be a more appropriate task for a statistics or math club if one exists and volunteered to ask the High School Principal about this.  
Third-party solar, new information from Rob:  Rob Day was not able to attend; we will await information from him, hopefully at the next meeting.

Recruiting New Members: We were hoping Rob Day may have some suggestions for other interested residents, and we are still awaiting word from current members on their commitment levels.  Neal will contact Board of Selectmen as well as Andrew Maylor on advice on how best to recruit new members.

Swampscott Reporter Article: Nothing was discussed for another article in the reporter.

Police Station Ideas: We are thinking about using our next round of Green Communities funding for the new police station.  Ideas proposed so far are possible geothermal, or perhaps a cogen unit for the new station. Neal emailed Pat Jones, Police Station Building Committee, but has not heard back.  We will reach out to Pat again and try to either attend their next meeting or invite them to ours. 

Other Business:  We discussed the opportunity to get assistance from the MAPC group, which was seeking letters of interest from communities that want advice and assistance on energy matters.  We approached Andrew Maylor about this opportunity a couple of months ago but did not get a definitive yes or no.  Wayne will pursue this again with Andrew.

